
Hauxton Primary School 

 Newsletter 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Whilst the weather doesn’t reflect the time of year, the mood in 
school definitely does.  There’s a real energy and excitement as 
the children in Sycamore and Oak prepare for the end of year 
production next week.  The children are working hard to learn 
their lines and the songs and the KS2 team are working their socks 
off making props and costumes.  I’m sure they will all do us proud 
and give the Year 6’s a treasured memory to take with them into 
their next school. 
 
Looking forward to the next academic year, I have been working 
with Mrs Howard (Interim Head from September 2024) to organize 
the class structures and staffing for the year ahead.  The makeup 
and staffing of the classes will be as follows: 
 
Willow  Mrs Cooke  
(EYFS and Year 1) supported by Miss Chapman-Crisp  
 
Sycamore   Mrs Hurworth (M/T/W) and Miss Gill (Th/F) 
(Years 2, 3, and 4) supported by Mrs Caller 
 
Oak   Mr Carter 
(Years 5 and 6) supported by Mrs Wilkinson  
 
We will also continue to work with JS Sport to support our PE 
provision during teacher’s planning and preparation time. 
 
The children will have the chance to meet their new teachers and 
spend some time in their new classes during the move up morning 
on 16th July. 
 
 

      Kind Regards, Mrs Hurworth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5th July 2024 

CLUBS 

Tuesday  

Gardening Club (Mrs 

Cooke) 3.15pm to 4.15pm 

*FULL*  

Wednesday  

Multi Sports Club 

EYFS/KS1 3:15pm to 

4:15pm  

Thursday  

Multi Sports Club KS2  

3:15pm to 4:15pm  

Friday  

KS2 Running Club (JS 

Sport & Education /Mrs 

Hurworth)  

8am to 8.45am  

DIARY DATES 

8th—12th July 2024 

Maths Week  

 

10th & 11th July 2024 

KS2 Production  

Alice in Wonderland 

6pm 

16th July 2024 

Move Up Morning 

 

17th July 2024 

Willow Class Trip to  

University Botanical  

Gardens 

19th July 2024 

Last Day of Summer Term 

3rd September 2024 

Staff Training Day—no 

pupils 

4th September 2024 

First day of term for  

pupils  

 



Being the best we can be. 

Sports Day 

 

It was great to see so many families 

and friends join us on Friday for our 

annual Sports Day.  Thanks to Mrs 

Cooke for organising the afternoon’s 

activities. 

 

We are now busy adding up the 

house points ready to announce the 

winning house at the Leavers          

Assembly during the last week of 

term. 

 

Thanks to HCL, our school catering      

company for supplying ice lollies for 

the children to help them cool off at 

the end of the events. 

 

HSA Summer Fete  

Thank you to everyone who donated prizes, bought raffle tickets or attended 
the 50th Anniversary Summer Fete on Saturday.  We were really lucky that the 
weather was kind to us and the sun shone.  The bouncy castle and silent disco 
were both huge successes and Mr Cooke was kept busy in his ’Those History 
People’ tent where he took the children and adults back in time.  As always, 
the tombola was popular and the children enjoyed getting their faces painted 
and glitter tattoos applied.  With photos and artefacts from across the years, 
including the old ‘Punishment Book’, our school archive attracted residents 
from the village to come and remember past school sports days, productions 
and the opening of the (hand dug!) swimming pool. 

Thanks to the hard work of the HSA and school staff, the event raised a brilliant 
£1145.46 for the school.    

Working with our community… 

 

At Hauxton, we really value the opportunity 
to work with the community and support 
local  initiatives. 

 

Through June and July we have had the 
chance to work with Sawston Village College 
and The Netherhall School to       provide 
work experience     placements for some of 
their students.  The children enjoyed work-
ing with the students and made them feel 
very welcome. 

 

Over the summer, we will also be hosting a 
community church service in the outdoor 
area     behind the school with the first one 
taking place on 21st July at 4pm.  The vicar 
of St Edmund’s Church, Rev. Mandy Flaherty, 
will be conducting the service and all are 
welcome. 


